
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents, 

You will be pleased to hear that money for the non-uniform day in aid of the Ukraine crisis has continued to come in across the 

two schools, making a Federation total of £300 which was banked with the British Red Cross. Thank you to everyone for your 

generosity. The children will be planting sunflowers (the symbol of hope for Ukraine)  to bring home to grow and nurture over the 

holidays and then please bring them back in after the holidays and we can see how they have grown and the children will continue 

to look after them in school. 

A huge well done to Year 5 and 6 pupils who all passed their Bikeability assessment. This is a real achievement and a very 

important training to enable them to cycle safely. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Consultation 

We were very pleased to be able to safely hold a live parent consultation last week and to see so many of you again. Everything 

went very smoothly and weather was certainly on our side, enabling a waiting area outside. All the feedback from parents has 

been very positive. If you were unable to attend, please do get in touch and teachers will arrange to see you at another time. We 

can also arrange a phone call or Zoom meeting, if that is preferable. 
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Class Assemblies 

It was great to see parents at today’s Class 1 Assembly. Well done to all the children it was a really lovely opportunity for the children to 

share their learning with you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 2’s Assembly will be on Wednesday 25th May at 9:10 am. 

Staff News 

This week we will be very sorry to say goodbye to Andy Mokaes, our Caretaker/ Cleaner and Federation Health and Safety Lead as he 

moves on to a promotion within the Devon Norse company. Andy has been with the Federation for 4 years. He has shown an unwaver-

ing ‘Aim High’ attitude to every aspect of his roles. The children and schools have certainly benefited from all he has done and the Fed-

eration is in an excellent position, having recently passed our Health and Safety audit from County with 99%. A huge thank you to Andy 

for his work towards this and for all he has done. He will be greatly missed by the pupils and staff. I would personally like to thank Andy 

for his commitment and dedication and I am sure you will join me in wishing Andy and his family well in the future. 

Vacancies 

Clearly we have big shoes to fill! We have advertised for an Ashwater and Halwill cleaner and I am delighted to tell you that Lucy Web-

ster will be taking on the role at Ashwater. Lucy also serves the food at Ashwater so already knows the school well. We have inter-

viewed for a Halwill cleaner and hope to make an appointment this week.  

We are also advertising for a Federation Estates Manager. This role will take on the health & safety and maintenance of the Federation. 

Please do share with anyone who may be interested. 

Swimming 

Swimming will take place after Easter. Exact details of which class will go when will be shared in next week’s newsletter. 

 



Safeguarding at Ashwater 

The Safeguarding Team        

Designated Safeguarding Lead:    Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead: 

Mrs R Alford      Mrs R Cawsey 

        Miss H Frayne 

Attendance Officer:     Safegaurding Governor: 

Miss S Revers       Mrs G Marshall 

 

Safeguarding 

See the NSPCC advice on Coping with Tantrums https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-
parents/cope-with-tantrums/  

 

 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/cope-with-tantrums/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/cope-with-tantrums/


 

For building 

Relationships 

For being 

Resilient 

For being 

Resourceful 

For being 

Reflective 

For being 

Respectful 

Paige 

Evie 

Amelia 

Elisabeth 

   

The Carey Qualities 

Relationships by being Resilient, Resourceful, Reflective and Respectful 

Each Friday children are awarded certificates in our Celebration Assembly for 

making a significant effort to develop one of our Carey Qualities. Last week the 

following  children were awarded certificates. Well done to them all. 

Dates for your diary: 

April 

6th    Easter Bonnet Parade, 9.10am, Village Green 

8th        End of Spring Term    

25th        Start of Summer Term 

May 

2nd        Bank Holiday 

25th    Class 2 assembly 9.10am 

30th May—3rd June Half Term  

July   

22nd    End of Summer term 

September   

1st    Inset Day 

2nd    Inset Day 

November 

23rd    Tempest Photography 

 

Please remember to order your 

School lunches via school-

money by Friday of each week.  

This helps us cater correctly.  

Thank you. 

Contacting Ashwater School  

The school office (01409 211228) is open Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday mornings 8.30—11.30 and 

Thursday and Friday mornings 8.30—10.30. If you urgently need to contact a member of staff when the 

office is closed please either call the Classroom direct line or contact Halwill school on 01409 221476. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




